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Good Evening, it’s 5 pm. This is Radio Miraya News with Susan Dokolo.
The Headlines

· Findings of the AU Commission of Inquiry On South Sudan to be released next month
· Ministry of Interior to step up traffic control along the Juba – Nimule road
· Authorities in Kajo-Keji say internally displaced persons are slowly settling down
A report by the Africa Union Commission of Inquiry profiling human rights abuses committed during the ongoing conflict will be released next month. 
The Commission, chaired by former Nigerian President Olusegun Obasanjo, was established by the Peace and Security Council of the African Union, in the wake of heightened tensions and violence in South Sudan from December 15 2013.

 Speaking to journalists shortly after his arrival from Geneva, Minister of Justice Paulino Wanawilla said the AU Commission of Inquiry informed the High Council of Human Rights that findings from the commission’s investigations will be announced soon.
Wanawilla:  “Although the other one was formed by the government, it is working independent and we do not want to interfere in their job. And we believe that their job will be impartial. They will be independent, because when you are told to that you are independent it is you who have to exercise that independency. I know that the one formed by the African Union has made a report to the Human Rights Council there and they say that maybe after one month their report will be out. I don’t know about the national one, when their report is going to be out.”
The AU Commission met and held discussions with regional and international leaders, government and opposition officials, South Sudan citizens, refugees, IDPs, and members of civil society organizations.
The Commission also visited various sites, including IDP camps, refugee camps in Kenya and alleged scenes of crimes in South Sudan.

The Ministry of Interior is stepping up traffic enforcement in “hot spots” along the Juba – Nimule road. 

This is in response to a rise in fatalities.

More than 30 people died early this week, after the bus in which they were travelling collided with a truck and overturned.
The Deputy Minister of Interior, Augustino Jadal Wani, says the rise in fatalities shows the need for a stronger response from traffic enforcement.
Wani: “We are going to increase traffic police along the road and also we are going to make signposts. We shall also consider the time factor when the bus sets off from Juba to Nimule. We shall put signposts on the road indicating the speed, if like from Juba to Nimule we put four hours. This is what we are going to implement and also we are going to talk with foreign drivers who came from east Africa. We shall have a meeting with them to let them follow the traffic rules and regulations in South Sudan.”
ONAD, a local non-governmental organization working for Nonviolence and Development, is calling for an end to military aggression in the ongoing conflict.

The call coincides with the International Day of Non-Violence marked on 2nd October every year, to mark the birthday of Mahatma Gandhi, who helped lead India to independence. 
Flora Francis, a representative from the Organization for Nonviolence and Development said that Peace can only be achieved through nonviolent means.
Francis: “To all the people, particularly in South Sudan, a country that has experienced different types of violence, we need our people to understand nonviolent principles of solving problems. Violence cannot bring results, particularly for South Sudan, and the government has to recognize and understand that we the people of South Sudan need peace so that the suffering of our people can end.”
The principle of non-violence rejects the use of physical violence in order to achieve social or political change.
The government has declared Monday, October 6, a public holiday.

The Undersecretary Minister of Labor, Helene Achiro, says Christians will take Monday off to compensate for the Eid al-Adha festival, which falls on Saturday 04 October
. 

Achiro also said that South Sudan needs to reduce on the number of public holidays in order to make progress. 

Achrio: “ The Christians will have Monday as a public holiday and they will resume work on the 7th.. Meanwhile, the Muslims will have an additional day and they will resume work on the 9th. That is next Thursday. If we would like this country to move ahead we need to have lesser holidays. So in this case having more days for the Muslims will not affect the work of the government because the majority in this country, they are Christians.”
Eid al-Adha - the “festival of the sacrifice" - is an Islamic festival to commemorate the willingness of Abraham to follow Allah's command to sacrifice his son Ishmael.
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Authorities in Kajo Keji say internally displaced persons are slowly settling down.

Close to 2,000 people, mainly South Sudanese, fled violent protests in Uganda’s Moyo district and sought shelter in Kajo Keji. 
Henry Sokiri, the Relief and Rehabilitation Commission coordinator in Kajo –keji, says some of the IDPs are slowly integrating into the local communities.
Churches and local communities are mobilizing support for the displaced persons.

Sokiri: “We rely on individual contributions and the churches are also giving a hand. So what we do is we don’t  give them a complete ration, but the food is cooked communally … The food is almost finished and we prefer they should go and integrate in the community and we just follow them and see their coping mechanisms and the level  of vulnerability. And we wish each and every agency that is also touched will be able to come and actually join with us and take part in rehabilitating these people.”
Lakes State Caretaker Governor Matur Chut Dhuol has appointed Abraham Maloth Marier, as the new Commissioner of Rumbek North County.
Abraham Maloth Marier’s replaces Marial Machar Aweckoc, the former commissioner who was sacked from his position early this week.

The former commissioner was sacked on grounds that he failed to control the wave of insecurity that has hit Rumbek town in recent weeks.

And in regional news

A rapid field assessment mission on food security and livelihoods is getting underway in Liberia to assess the impact of the deadly Ebola disease.
 Liberia is the country most affected by the outbreak in West Africa.

UN Radio reports that the two-week mission, by the Liberian Ministry of Agriculture, the UN Food and Agriculture Organization (FAO) and the World Food Programme (WFP) is part of efforts to better understand the critical needs of the affected communities.
 During the mission in Liberia's 15 counties, FAO and WFP will hold focus group discussions and questionnaires with participants from various sectors.
And in sports
Samuel Pawon is here with the local football update.

Pawon:

Division One tournaments have ended in Yambio and in Jonglei State with Villa United and White Bull FC being crowned champions.  Villa United took the trophy after beating Yambio Stars 2-1 at the Gduduey Stadium, while White Bull won its match against Rabita by 2-1. And in Division Two games in Yambio, Rhino FC defeated Taharir 2-1, while in Kuajok Warrap State, Hureia and Kuajok United ended their match in a 1 all draw. And in Nyamlele Awil west  Akuangap FC beat Pantit 2 goals nil and Comboni beat Referendum FC 1 nil. Coming up this evening, Foundation team takes on Day Stars at Nyamlel,  while in Yambio Ekwa FC is playing against Salam at Gbuduay Stadium.”
To end the news, the main stories once again.
· Africa Union Commission of Inquiry expected to release human rights report next month
· Ministry of interior to step up traffic  control  along the Juba – Nimule road
· Authorities in Kajo Keji say internally displaced persons are slowly settling down
You have been listening to Radio Miraya News. I am Susan Dokolo.
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